Langbank Primary School Dennistoun Road LANGBANK PA14 6XH



Renfrewshire
Council
Children's Services

Tel: 0300 300 0165

Email: langbankenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk

**Head Teacher: Michelle Ferguson** 

5th June 2020

## Uniform for August 2020-2021

Dear Parents/Carers,

You will be aware from recent correspondence that when our schools return in August, it will be to a blended model of learning, meaning children will be in class on some days and learning at home on others.

On the days your child attends Langbank Primary we are planning to spend an increased amount of time learning outdoors therefore it is important that our children are comfortable and prepared for the Scottish weather. With this in mind, we are offering a more comfortable and versatile temporary option to our uniform policy for August.

We are asking that on the days your child attends school they wear the following: school polo shirts and jumper however they may wear more casual and comfortable bottoms such as dark leggings or joggers. Trainers or other suitable footwear for outdoors may be more appropriate at this time than traditional school shoes. We kindly ask that if your child is unable to tie their own shoelaces that you consider velcro fastening footwear to avoid unnecessary close contact with staff during the school day

We kindly ask that you avoid any items of clothing with sports logos and football colours as we would still very much like to retain our school colours.

Director of Children's Services: Steven Quinn

Once again, I would like to reiterate that this option of uniform is a temporary measure and it is put in place to give our children and staff the opportunity to enjoy taking their learning outdoors.

Thank you for your continued support. As always if you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at <a href="mailto:langbankenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk">langbankenquiries@renfrewshire.gov.uk</a>

Yours Faithfully,

Michelle Ferguson Head Teacher